

NCSU LIBRARIES VOLUME 24 NO. 1 2003

### PART IV LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT

NCSU Libraries Receives
Major Gifts

IN MEMORIAM
ELOISE S. COFER

New NCSU Libraries Endowments

New Incubator Endowments

VOLUME 24 NO. 1, PART I LIBRARY NEWS

Volume 24 no. 1, Part II Library Seminars and Events

VOLUME 24 NO. 1, PART III NEW LIBRARY PERSONNEL APRIL-AUGUST 2003

VOLUME 24 NO. 1, PART V FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY



Images from The Pulitzer Prize Photographs: Capture the Moment are unpacked in preparation for mounting the exhibition in the D. H. Hill Library.

OTHER LINKS OF INTEREST

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY

LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT

SCHOLARLY

COMMUNICATION CENTER

© NCSU Libraries 2003 CB 7111 Raleigh, N.C. 27695-7111

Photographs by Sheri D. Thomas, NCSU, unless otherwise noted.

Please direct queries or feedback about this issue to terry\_crow@ncsu.edu.

# NCSU Libraries Receives Major Gifts

By Jim Mulvey, Library Development



[Left to right] Wolfpack Club leaders Steve Warren (immediate past president), Mac Campbell (vice president), Bobby Purcell (executive director) and Richard Vaughn (president). The Wolfpack Club made a \$100,000 unrestricted gift to the NCSU Libraries.

he NCSU Libraries has received several very generous gifts within the last few months. These gifts will benefit the Libraries in a variety of ways, including support of the collections and enhancement of public spaces.

The Wolfpack Club, through the efforts of its Executive Director Bobby Purcell and Past President Steve Warren, has given the Libraries a \$100,000 unrestricted gift, strengthening its tenyear partnership with the Libraries. The gift will be used to enhance the quality of the public spaces through the renovations being planned in the D. H. Hill Library. This gift will also be used as matching funds to help attract other donors interested in maintaining and enhancing public spaces by providing quality casework and furniture to allow quiet sanctuaries for reading and study. Purcell says,

The Wolfpack Club is proud to be able to help our NCSU Libraries. Our library staff is outstanding, and what it has been able to do with the limited resources available is remarkable. The Libraries affect the entire university—students, faculty, staff, and alumni. We should all want to help make our libraries the best they can

be. The Wolfpack Club is privileged to be involved with such a worthy and deserving part of our university.

Fred and Elizabeth Ginn of Raleigh have given the NCSU Libraries a large, deferred gift in the form of a charitable gift annuity. As a lifelong learner, Fred Ginn has a love for the NCSU Libraries. Both he and Mrs. Ginn received undergraduate degrees from UNC—Chapel Hill. Fred Ginn went on to obtain his medical degree from Duke University. In his sixties, Dr. Ginn returned to school, enrolling at NC State, where he earned a B.S. in geology in 1996. Ginn continues his education today, taking computer classes offered by Wake Technical Community College.

Dr. and Mrs. Ginn had recently established an incubator endowment and decided to fund it fully with a donation of stock worth more than \$100,000. Elizabeth Ginn explains, "Since the Libraries' resources are such an important and integral part of any educational program, we wanted to support the NCSU Libraries with this gift." By establishing a charitable gift annuity with their gift of appreciated stock, the Ginns

received an immediate tax deduction and will receive an annual income for the rest of their lives. The annuity payments are guaranteed by the NCSU Foundation. The Ginns' donation will go toward the Fred and Elizabeth Ginn Endowment, which supports the library's genetics and mathematics collections in all formats.

The NCSU Libraries recently received a donation of \$15,000 from the University Graduate Student Association (UGSA) at NC State. The gift, which has been added to the University Graduate Student Association Endowment for the Libraries' Collections, raises the endowment to more than \$36,000. Vice Provost and Director of Libraries Susan K. Nutter said,

This is a great testament to the generosity, values, and priorities of our university's graduate students. Endowments make it possible for the Libraries to purchase materials beyond the scope of its annual budget. With support such as this, we are working to build the strongest graduate and research collections in the world.

Specially designed bookplates noting the endowment fund are affixed to all books purchased with graduate student endowment monies.

Officers of the USGA heard last year about budget cuts that would affect the number of periodicals and journals the Libraries could afford to purchase. This prompted them to make this generous donation to the endowment fund. The

university has nearly 6,000 graduate students on campus. The UGSA is an organization that includes all graduate students in its membership. Its purposes include representing graduate students in matters that are important to them and disseminating information that may affect their lives at NC State. The UGSA actively encourages the participation of graduate students in helping to determine what issues are deemed most important to graduate students. The UGSA meets monthly in the D. H. Hill Library.

R. T. "Bob" Troxler left \$15,000 to the NCSU Libraries in his estate. He passed away in October 2002. His family has requested that the bequest be used to name the faculty study on the ninth floor of the D. H.



[Left to right] University Graduate Student Association officers for 2002–2003 who are leading the effort to support the Libraries include Christina Costanzo Mendat, Anuj Dhawan, and Jason Haverkamp.

1000

Hill Library, where he spent so much of his time. His family has described the library as his "first love." Troxler was a professor in NC State's School of Education, Department of Industrial Arts.

The NCSU Libraries deeply appreciates the tremendous philanthropic generosity of these groups and individuals. Thank you for helping to

make the Libraries the vibrant center of North Carolina State University. For information on making an outright or deferred gift to the NCSU Libraries, please call Jim Mulvey, director of development, at (919) 515-3339 or send an electronic-mail message to jim\_mulvey@ncsu.edu.

## In Memoriam Eloise S. Cofer

The NCSU Libraries lost one of its greatest supporters and advocates with the recent death of Friends of the Library life member Eloise S. Cofer, who died on August 25, 2003, in Raleigh. She was eighty-six years old.

A West Virginia native, Cofer graduated in 1937 from Marshall University and earned a master's degree from Columbia University and a doctorate from the University of Chicago. Cofer joined NC State's Agricultural Extension Service (later called the N.C. Cooperative Extension Service) in 1963 as assistant director for home economics. She was known for her work in leadership development for women and in desegregating the Cooperative Extension Service in the 1970s. Cofer retired in 1980. In 2001 she created the Eloise S. Cofer Endowment with the NCSU Foundation. This endowment provides unrestricted annual support to benefit four educational entities within the university: the NCSU Libraries, Arts NC State, the J. C. Raulston Arboretum, and the N.C. Cooperative Extension Service Foundation.



Asked why she chose to support the Libraries this way, she said,

Libraries are special. You can't have a good university without a good library. Libraries are basic to everything in education. Philosophically, I think libraries are the foundation of education. Maintaining the level of resources that research libraries like NC State's have just doesn't stop, so continuing support is critical. ❖

#### DEVELOPMENT UPDATES

By Jim Mulvey, Library Development

#### New NCSU Libraries Endowments

The NCSU Libraries would like to recognize the recent formation of the following library endowments. Endowments provide income that enhance the library's ability to purchase the books, materials, and technologies needed to sustain NC State University's intellectual excellence and to attract or retain key library faculty members.

#### Frank and Beverly Armstrong Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' biological sciences collections in all formats)

#### Robert E. and Mary E. Beasley Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' collections in all subjects and formats)

#### Micou and Katharine Browne Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' management collections and entomological collections in all formats)

#### Jack and Joy Downs Library Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' botany collections in all formats)

#### Fred and Elizabeth Ginn Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' mathematics and genetics collections in all formats)

#### Frank and Eleanor Hart Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' collections in all subjects and formats)

#### Edmund Winslow and Dorothy Hilmer Nutter Library Endowment

(supports the NCSU Libraries' collections in all subjects and formats)

#### Banks C. and Louise W. Talley Endowment

(supports the NCSU Harrye B. Lyons Design Library's architecture and landscape architecture collections in all formats)

#### NCSU Veterinary Medical Endowment

(supports the enhancement and general development of the NCSU Veterinary Medical Library, including its collections, events, donor relations, staffing, operations, services, and facilities)

#### **New Incubator Endowments**

The NCSU Libraries created Incubator Endowments to provide an alternative for donors who want to support the library's collections but who would like more than five years to achieve full endowment status (\$15,000). These accounts are named, perpetual funds administered by the NCSU Libraries within an endowment held by the NC State University Foundation. Incubator endowments may be created with an initial gift of \$1,000 or more, and the donor may select a preference for a collection area.

Bonnie Lee and Maurice Baker Endowment

Chris and Odile Gould Endowment

David H. Greenlaw Endowment

Carolyn R. Miller Endowment

#### NC STATE UNIVERSITY



Focus, a newsletter published three times a year, seeks to promote the services, activities, needs, and interests of the NCSU Libraries to the university, the Friends of the Library, and beyond. Editor: Terrell Armistead Crow.

NCSU Libraries Homepage: http://www.lib.ncsu.edu/